The Child at the Center

Whenever people

are meeting i
and talking about p/ \\\
educational opportunities... v Q
We are glad to help parents and students 1! % . V

find out about the excellent programs and
facilities at McGill.




CONCORDIA
UNIVERSITY

Welcome to Concordia

Concordia is unique in the sense
that, while being one of Quebec’s
youngest universities, it inherited
over 50 years of experience gaiied
by its two founding institutions.

So when it comes to teaching, and
university life in general, Concordia
is able to bring a certain flexibility in
approach to meet the needs of a
changing society while maintaining
a firm hold on important traditional
values in education.

Did you know that...

O We offer Undergraduate and
Graduate Studies.

O We have 4 faculties: Arts and
Science, Commerce and
Administration Engineering, Fine Arts.
O Our 4 faculties offer programmes
ranging from Andragogy to Zoology.
O We offer Bachelor’s, Master's and/or
Doctoral Degrees in:

Administration
Arts

Commerce
Computer Science
Education
Engineering

Fine Arts

Science

O We have Certificate and Diploma
Programmes.

O We have a unique Building
Engineering programme that combines
a B.Eng. (Civil) and an M.Eng. (Building)
O We have on-campus residence
facilities and an off-campus housing
directory.

O Many of our programmes can be
tailored to suit individual needs.

O Our downtown and west end
campuses have a connecting shuttle
service.

O We have approximately 26,000 full-
time and part-time students.

Thga Lia@son people at Concordia welcome enquiries about the
university from parents, students and counseliors.

Loyola Campus
7141 Sherbrooke St. W.
Montreal H4B 1R6

Sir George Wiliiams Campus
1455 de Maisonneuve Bivd. W.
Montreal H3G 1M8

482-0320, Loc. 264 879-4233

ALSO AT CONCORDIA

O We offer Part time and full time
studies both day and evening.

O We have a January entry.

O We offer summer school.

O We have a Mature Student Entry
Programme.

O We have Self Elected Specialization
Programme / Undergraduate Scholars
Programme.

O We have small units, “Colleges”. in
Arts and Science.

O We are members of the Canadian
Inter-Collegiate Athletic Union.

O We have 1 year General Ants &
Science Certificates.

There's a lot more we’d like to tell
you about Concordia and what we
can offer you. Let's get together
about it - for further information on
financial assistance, academic or
admission information.

Our personnel will be glad to
assist you.

COMPLIMENTS OF AVEC LES COMPLIMENTS DE

CHAMPLAIN REGIONAL COLLEGE

ST. LAWRENCE CAMPUS

790 Nérée Tremblay
Ste-Foy, P.Q.
G1V 4K2

STUDY IN ENGLISH VIVRE EN FRANCAIS

Strong Academic Tradition
in the Following Programs:

PRE-UNIVERSITY - 2 YEARS

Health Sciences.................... 010.00
Pure & Applied Sciences ............ 020.00
SocialSciences . ................... 030.00
Commerce .........cocouviviinnenn.. 040.00
Language & Literature .............. 060.00
TECHNOLOGIES
Administrative Technique ........... 410.00
Secretarial Science ... .............. 412.00




Home’'n School Awards

LESLIE N. BUZZELL AWARD
For outstanding service to Quebec Federation

JOAN MANSFIELD

Joan was born in England of a Canadian mother and educated in gram-
mar school and the University of Nottingham in England where she took
an honours degree in Latin and Greek. She immigrated to Canada in 1955
and when her three children were old enough to attend school in Hudson
she became interested in Home and School activities at the local level.
She has served for a number of years on the Hudson H&S in various
capacities including President.

On the provincial level she has served Quebec Federation as Recording
Secretary from May 1975 to February 1977, when she had to resign due
to her acceptance of the position of School Commissioner for the
Lakeshore School Board. Joan has also acted as Federation’s Program &
Services Committee Chairman {1974-75) and as Program Chairman of the
1975 Annual General Meeting and was on the Program Committee for the
1976 AGM. At present Joan is serving Federation as a member of the
Editorial Board of the Home & School NEWS where she is responsible for
re-write and articles. The high calibre of the NEWS is due in large part to
the untiring efforts of Mrs. Mansfield.

On the national level, Joan has served as Canadian Home and School
and Parent-Teacher Federation’s Education Chairman for three years and
is just finishing a further one year special assignment on education for
them. Mrs. Mansfield exemplifies all the qualities which the Buzzell
Award was designed to recognize: “‘service to Quebec Federation and the
furthering of the aims of Home and School and education in general.”

GORDON PATERSON AWARD
For outstanding service to the education of children

DAVID HILL

Born and educated in Quebec, Mr. Hill received his B.Sc. from McGill
University and M.S.T. from Colby College, Watervilie, Maine. David Hill
began his teaching career in Richmond, Quebec, and has worked in the
field of education for the past twenty-five years as a science teacher,
department head, vice-principal and principal. He is presently the prin-
cipal of MacDonald High School in Ste. Anne de Bellevue under the
Lakeshore School Board.

He represented parental concerns in education to the United Nations
when that body visited Quebec City to investigate the state of education
in Canada. The representatives of Home and School were the only
English-speaking group heard from at the meeting. Also at the Federation
level he has served on the Nominating Committee and participated in
workshops at the Fall Leadership Conference and at the Annual General
Meetings as a willing and helpful participant. He has been a member of
the Lakeshore Regional Council for eight years and served on QFHSA's
Resolutions Committee.

Long ago Mr. Hill recognized the unique position the Quebec Federa-
tion of Home and School occupied as an independent voice for the
English-speaking Protestant community. Seeking to fulfill the aims and
ambitions of Federation, he has dedicated himself to its pursuits and
given generously of his time and energy. In the Macdonald High School
Home and School association he has always sought to foster good rela-
tionships between administration and parents and has shown confidence
and respect for parental input in vital areas of education.

David Hill has also served as the President of Allancroft Home and
School association and indeed helped to rebuild the organization. Follow-
ing a two year presidency he continued on in an advisory capacity for two
more years. The Gordon Paterson Award is given to honour an outstan-
ding educator. . . one who has encouraged the participation of parentsin
the educational scene. Mr. David Hill is a very worthy recipient of this
Award.

President’s
Message

Welcome to the 35th Annual General Meeting. In a year
when we have been witness to, and sometimes unwilling
partners in, so much educational and social confusion and
turmoil, it is encouraging to know that there are still a large
number of people willing to face and grapple with the serious
issues of life. However, it is my hope that this conference will be
more than a confrontation with issues and people. | would like it
if everyone could leave here feeling that there is a very positive
side to our being, a creativity in our raison d'étre and much hope
for the future.

Today you will be meeting many people of various origins,
backgrounds and experiences. If we can all leave this conference
having learned something which we can use for the common
good and having shared something of ourselves with others, then
I will consider this conference a success.

Sincerely,

Alex Morris
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New Carlisle Home and School

GREETINGS and BEST WISHES

SCHOOL BOARD OF
CHALEUR BAY

In recognition of the Q.F.H.S.A.’s
contribution to Education in Quebec during
this “Year of the Child”

Protestant Regional School Board of

CHATEAUGUAY VALLEY

75 St. Jean Baptiste Blvd., Chateauguay, Que. J6J 3H6

Compliments of The Transportation of your Children

in comfort and safety is our concern.

Campbell Brothers Reg'd.

Grand Cascapédia, Quebec

Paspebiac, P.Q.

Best Wishes to the
Home and School Association

B.N. TRANSPORT LTD.

Best Wishes From

Anne and Gordon
MacWhirter

Best wishes from

Diane LeGresley

Compliments of .
Compliments of

THE

ST. LAWRENCE THEE

PROTESTANT GREATER

AR QUEBEC
SCHOOL

562 Lemoyne W. BOARD

Longueuil, P.Q.
J4H 1X3

Best Wishes From

Wilfred and Sheila
Hocquard

Compfiments of

L.R. HAYES

Director of Instructional Services R.S.B.G.

Protestant Regional School Board
of Western Quebec (Gatineau)

Extends congratulations and sincere best wishes

to QFHSA. for a successful 35th Annual Convention.
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Compliments of

The St. Maurice
Protestant School Board

Our compliments

and best wishes

for a successful
convention.

Case Postale 1530, Baie Comeau, Québec G47 2H7

MONT SUTTON

SUTTON, QUE.

TELEPHONE D'AFFAIRES: 538-2545
866-5156

RAPPORT D'ENNEIGEMENT:
24 HEURES PAR JOUR: TAS.: 866-7718
866-7639

RESERVATION: 338-2646

N.B. Nos prix de groupe sur semaine
sont trés avantageux.

Our group rates mid week are
very reasonable.

Q.F.H.S.A. EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 1978-1979

President
ALEX J. MORRIS

Executive Vice-President
CALVIN POTTER

Vice-Presidents
DOROTHY CHANT
WILLIAM CLINTON
DENNIS CORR
MARION KIFT

Treasurer
RONALD GALLAY

Honorary President
LESLIE N. BUZZELL

ALDIS LEE

BARBARA MILNE-SMITH
BARBARA MOORE

PAT MORGAN

Recording Secretary

Past-President
ELIZABETH O'CONNELL

Q.F.H.S.A. COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN

Bilingualismgrants ...... Barbara Moore
Membership ........... Fay Richardson
Conferences....... Barbara Milne-Smith
Insurance............ Everett Alexander
Provincial liaison ........... Alex Morris
Bill101 .................. Calvin Potter
THENEWS ... .......... Dorothy Chant
Education ................. Marion Kift

Curricutum Counsel rep . . . June Ellingsen

Busing and social affairs .. ... .. Aldis Lee
Office services ........... Ruth Pidduck
Immigration................ Bill Clinton
GreenPaper................ Bill Clinton
June Ellingsen

Resolutions . ................. Al Locke
Constitution . .. .......... Bill Asherman
Publicity ............. Sandra Keightley
Gordon Perry

Legal Counsel. . . ... William 1. Miller Q.C.

CONVENTION COMMITTEE

General Chairmen . . Barbara Milne-Smith
Ruth Pidduck

Program............... Jim Thomerson
Aldis Lee
Programbook ... ......... Gordon Perry

Ruth Pidduck
Donna Sauriol

Awards ............ Elizabeth O'Connell

Alex Morris
Nominations .. ...... Elizabeth O’'Connell
Kits. . ... Ruth Pidduck
Displays . ................. Ruth Brown
General Consultant ... ... ... Alex Morris

Registration............ Fay Richardson
: Vaughan Maroulis

Wendy Myles

Celia Davids

Hospitality and protocol . ... ... Aldis Lee
Joan Kepron

Bev Smith

Publicity ............. Sandra Keightley
Resolutions . ................. Al Locke
Constitution . ............ Bill Asherman
Finances ................ Ronald Gallay
Photography . . ........... Gordon Perry
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Best Wishes to Q.F.H.S.A.
FROM

PROVINCIAL ASSOCIATION
OF CATHOLIC TEACHERS

PACT offers instruction to ALL pupils whose parents chose to
send them to English Catholic Schools.

This is a costly proposition for PACT. We need the support of all
the community.

Send your contribution to:

PACT
5767 MONKLAND AVENUE
MONTREAL, QUEBEC
H4A 1E8
TELEPHONE NO.: 482-9581

BASIL HOLLAND, ROBERT R. DOBIE,
PRESIDENT SECRETARY GENERAL

Our compliments BEST WISHES FROM
and best wishes

for the success SEIGNIORY

of your convention
Home & School Association

Compliments of
The Home & School Association

THE DISTRICT OF BEDFORD SOMERLED SCHOOL
PROTESTANT REGIONAL SCHOOL BOARD

Greetings and Best Wishes
505 South Street

§g§g§%§iﬁ%, Que. Telephone W I L l__ O \/\/ D A l_ E

(514) 263-1515 o
Home and School Association

In recognition of the significant contribution made
by thousands of Home & School-members
towards improvement of the Quality of Learning
and Quality of Life through encouragement of
educational values..

la:commission scolaire

Lakeshore

school:board

TOP- QUAUTY EDUCATION FOR MONTREAL'S WEST ISLAND SUBURBBS;
ON ILE PERROT AND lN VAUDREUIL SOULANGES COUNTY




WITH OUR BEST WISHES
& CONTINUED SUPPORT
TO THE QUEBEC
FEDERATION OF HOME
& SCHOOL ASSOCIATIONS

Protestant

School Board
of

Greater Hull

Compliments of

Alexander Galt
School Committee

Compliments of

The Protestant
School Board of

Northwestern Quebec

QUEBEC ASSOCIATION OF
INDEPENDENT SCHOOLS

Bialik H.S.
Bishop's College School
Centennial Academy
Convent of the Sacred Heart
Herzliah H.S. - Snowdon
Herzliah H.S. - St. Laurent
Loyola H.S.
Lower Canada College
Miss Edgar's & Miss Cramps
Montreal Oral School

for the Deaf

The Priory

Queen of Angels Academy
Rabbinical College of Canada
St. George's School
Sedbergh School

Seilwyn House School
Stanstead College

The Study

Trafalgar School

Villa Maria

Weston School

CONVENTION
PERSONALITIES

Our luncheon speaker for Saturday, May 5, is the
Reverend Russell Breen, who is Vice-Rector,
Academic, Faculty of Arts and Sciences at Concordia
University in Montreal. Dr. Breen is a native of Mont-
real and obtained his degrees from such well-known
universities as Université de Montréal, Fordham
University in New York and Université de Strasbourg
with his doctorate in religious sciences.

Dr. Breen has also been active in the field of educa-
tion, serving on provincial committees for the revision
of school textbooks and also working with the
M.C.S.C. as the director of high school chaplains.
His experience in radio broadcasting is quite evident
from the relaxed and enjoyable speeches that he has
given to groups like ours—a truly entertaining
speaker.

Judge Doris Ogilvie, Fredericton, New Brunswick,
was formerly Doris Geraldine Dyer. She was born in
Halifax, Nova Scotia. She attended high school and
university at Mount Saint Vincent in Halifax where
she obtained the degree bachelor of secretarial
science.

Judge Ogilvie is married to Dr. Robert Ogilvie, den-
tal surgeon; they have four daughters: Mary, Anne,
Jane and Susan.

Judge Ogilvie received a bachelor of arts degree
and bachelor of civil law at the University of New
Brunswick. She was admitted to the New Brunswick
branch of the Canadian Bar Association in 1964 and
appointed deputy judge of the juvenile court and
deputy judge of provincial court in 1965.

Judge Ogilvie was appointed as a commissioner on
the Royal Commission on the Status of Women in
1967. In 1978 Judge Ogilvie was appointed chair-
person of the Canadian Commission of the Interna-
tional Year of the Child 1979.
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— Printed T-Shirts
Su mmer School 1 979 e Health is Happy
edar Park
Dlscover the Eastern Townshlps Cedar Pa
\ 3/ £ becl | Home and School
of Quebec!
and
School Committee
) , ) i : GOLF HATS
Bishop’s University sHiATS o4 '
is a predominantly English institution attractively A PENNANTS? i VISORS
situated on a 500 acre tract of land at Lennoxville SWEAT 4 2= Greetings and Best Wishes from
amid the rolling hills of the Eastern Townships of SHIRTS 4 1; " CRESTS
Southern Quebec. ‘ Betty O'Connell
This year's Summer School features a twelve-week
Evening Summer School Session beginning on April R & oo il
30th and a six-week Day Summer School Session Ask for a free samp/e and brochures .
beginning on July 3, 1979. OWEN INTERNATIONAL INC. complments ©f
Subjects offered include: 440 - 19th Avenue Beaconsfield
) . . Lachine, Que. H8S 3S2 H
H B|o|'ogy Fine Altt Phl!(?sophy- & (514) 634-5674 ngh SChOOI
Business Francais Political Science
Computer Science Geography Psychology
Economics History Religion. OUR COM PLIMENTS
Education Mathematics  Sociology AND BEST WISHES
P English Music Spanish FOR A
On and off-campus accommodation is available at SUCCESSFUL CONVENTION
, reasonable prices.
Recreational facilities include: live theatre, indoor - 7
and outdoor pools, tennis courts, squash, handball, mm
gym, golf, rifle shooting, etc. A L‘A ' ' [ DIC / '
CONTINUING EDUCATION
For course G. J. Marcotte, Director N Department of Continuing Education
listings Oftice of Continuing Education
furth : ’ : :
A mf(())rm},gti(i BlShOp,S Umversuty . CHAMPLAIN REGIONAL COLLEGE
s Eaan s L s St. Lambert-Longueuil Campus
Contact: Lennoxville, Que. JIM 127 900 Ri . .
(819) 569-955 ] | 0 Riverside Drive, St. Lambert




ADVERTISE Best Wishes

N MORISON
“THE NEWS" School Commiittee M EET
——— telephone
Best Wishes
Sandra Keightley TH E

(514) 933-3664 for details Home and School Association

and School Committee

Advertising chairman, QFHSA Gardenview B AN D ,

To live is to learn Best Wishes From , . .
The Meadowbrook Ukulele Group was formed in 1976 under the guidance of two
Alex M Orris JOHN RENNIE_ . volunteer teachers. Through the appreciation and enjoyment of music, and the
Home & School Association creativity of making music, the children have mastered the basic skills of playing an
instrument as well as learning the basic skills of playing an instrument as well as
learning various concepts of music theory.
. During the past two years, the Ukulele Group has given performances at
Best Wishes from Compliments of ' elementary schools in the Montreal area, Cavendish Mall, Lachute Senior Citizens’
MEADOWBROOK Homf, I:I%cet Bbona\tlgntltfz’a(n ccji CFCFdI)?adio. rf d at the Montreal Ukulel
ast October, the advanced) group performed at the Montrea ulele
Ml'. & Ml‘S. ROnald Gallay .. Workshop held at McGill University. As a result of this performance, the children have
Home & School Association

been invited to attend the SIXTH NATIONAL UKULELE WORKSHOP to be held in

Halifax, Nova Scotia from June 29 to July 1, 1979.

CRANE
THE HALLMARK of GOOD TASTE PROTESTANT SCHOOL BOARD OF GREATER MONTREAL

IN BEST WISHES

PLUMBING FIXTURES & BRASS for a

SUCCESSFUL CONVENTION

1979
if you are planning to build, renovate or redecorate your home, we invite you to visit ' NOS MEILLEURS VOEUX DE SUCCES
our Showroom, Suite 110, 100 Alexis Nihon Boulevard, St. Laurent, P.Q., where POUR VOTRE CONGRES

our Interior Decorator Consultant will be pleased to help you in product selection,
color coordination and layout suggestions. Telephone 748-6501 for an appointment.

BUREAU DES ECOLES PROTESTANTES DU GRAND MONTREAL

CRANE CANADA LIMITED




Best Wishes

Compliments of

Mount Royal High
Home and School

Association
aurenvale
The Laurenvale Best Wishes
VIORISON

School Board

Home and Schoo! Association

La Commission scolaire ‘
Best Wishes from

Lakeside Heights

Home & School Association

de Laurenvale

Best Wishes for a Successful Convention

The South Shore Protestant
Regional School Board

© Desaulniers Boulevard
ST. LAMBERT, QUEBEC
J4P 116

Telephone: 672-4010

THERE IS AN ALTERNATIVE

to large classes or the
pressures of competition

ECOLE WESTON INC.

ESTABLISHED 1917

CO-EDUCATIONAL NON-SECTARIAN

ELEMENTARY & HIGH SCHOOL

General Academic Courses

Recognized by the Department of Education
for the purpose of Grants - Secondary ievel

Permis no. 749804 pour enseignement
générai élémentaire Gr. I-VI accordé aux termes
de la Loi de I'enseignement privé

WESTO N SCHOOL INC.

124 Ballantyne Ave. S. Montreal West.
486-6339

Compliments of

Northmount
Home and School
and
School Committee

Compliments of

Westmount High
Home and School

Fay Richardson

Thanks again to all the membership
chairmen for a job well done.

Ridiey College

An academic chalienge, with emphasis on individual attention.

A clear set of values, and a training in responsibility.

An extensive sports programme with participation by all students.

A wide range of other activities, expeditions and opportunities.

Ridley offers real chances for the enterprising student (Day Girls
Grades 11 - 13) and demands the best from its members.

For further
information
write to:

The Headmaster
RIDLEY COLLEGE
Box 3013, St. Catharines,
Ontario L2R 7C3, Canada




Compliments of

The
Protestant
School
Board

of

Greater
Seven
Islands

Compliments of

ORMSTOWN
School Board

king

REGD.

Tal
s

® screen printed
t-shirts & sweatshirts

¢ suppliers to many
schools & universities

* special fund-raising
promotions

For information call:

Marilyn Birman
(514) 843-8677

Notes

MEM BERSH'P AWARDS — based on number of families in schools

Elementary schools on Montreal Island

BeaconHill............. 93.51% — Membership chairman — Gail Ouattnocchi
Willowdale ............. 91.66% — Membership chairman — Nancy Leithead
Seigniory .............. 73.56% — Membership chairman — Sue Randall
CourtlandPark ......... 72.81% — Membership chairman — Sepp Froesche
Out-of-town winners

Val Cartier ............. 84.21% — Membership chairman — Joan Rourke
Howick ................ 38.54% — Membership chairman — Phyllis Taylor
Baie Comeau High . ..... 35% — Membership chairman — Kaye Darby

{McCormick)

Winning high schools
MacDonald ............ 59% — Membership chairman — Betty Brunet
Lachine ................ 44.47% — Membership chairman — Linda Simpson

Newsletter awards
Gardenview Elementary, Seigniory Elementary
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ABBOTT
at the Forefront

Innovative programs

Rich cultural life

Excellent and equal sports
for men and women

—and

Compliments of

WINDERMERE

Home and School
and School Committee

the most beautiful campus
in the province

THINK OF YOUR FUTURE
AND LOOK FORWARD TO
LEARNING WITH US

Best Wishes
Pat Lewis

CEGEP
JOHN ABBOTT
COLLEGE

P. 0. Box /C. P. 2000
Ste. Anne de Bellevue, Quebec
HOX 3L8

BEST WISHES FROM

BEACON HILL

Home & School Association

GREETINGS
& BEST WISHES

Eastern Quebec
Regional School Board

11:00 a.m.

1:00 p.m.

3:30 p.m.
(approx.)

Chairman
Panelists

Chairman
Panelists

Lunch
Speaker

5. THE EMOTIONALLY DISTURBED CHILD

How do these children cope in our public school Sys-
tem? How can community recreational programs chan-
nel the energies of these very special children?

Ed Cukier will discuss the many positive approaches be-
ing made in our schools—individualized programs, con-
tracts, family counselling, etc.

Wendy Campbell will present a videotape program on
“Aqua Percept”, a unique recreational education pro-
gram designed to help children gain confidence and a
better self-image. This program was initiated and devel-
oped by Mrs. Campbell at the Pointe Claire pool and she
is presently lecturing and helping to set up similar pro-
grams across Canada.

Marion Daigle, Vivian Graham H&S.

Ed Cukier, head of special education, LaSalle High
School.

Wendy Campbell, Aqua-perceptual program, Pointe
Claire pool.

6. A REVOLUTIONARY LANGUAGE ARTS PROGRAM
The ministry of education has developed a language
arts program that will profoundly affect the reading
skills of primary school children. Two officials of M.E.Q.
will elaborate on this exciting new program which has
been six years in the making. Hopefully it will be in-
troduced to the primary schools next year.

Jim Thomerson

Mary Claire McAlpine, Dept. of Education, Quebec.
Margaret Gawley, Dept. of Education, Quebec.

Awards Presentation Luncheon.

The luncheon speaker will be Rev. Breen, vice-rector,
Academic Arts and Science, Concordia University, Sir
George Williams campus.

Informal meeting of local presidents, including immedi-
ate past presidents and recently elected presidents,
with QFHSA president.

HB 117B

HB 225

VISIT THE

EXHIBITS

Champlain Regional College
Weston School Inc.

Festival Lennoxville

Jean & Charles Chocolate Inc.
Concordia University

John Abbott College

Quebec Association for Children

with Learning Disabdities

Proctor Barr Limited

World's Finaat Chocolate

Canada Camping Associetion (YMCA)
AFS Canada

Block Parents Association

Canadian Unity Information Office

Nashua Murritt Limited

Society for Emotionally Disturbed Children

-~
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10:30-11:00 p.m.

11:00 to
12:30 p.m.

Chairman
Panelists

CONCURRENT
WORKSHOPS

Chairman
Panelists

Chairman
Panelists

Chairman
Panelist

Chairman

Jean Aguayo Roslyn and Westmount High School.

Dr. Peter Bender, Dept. of Psychology, John Abbott Col-
lege.

Stan Gendron, Physical Education Specialist, Northview
School. Lakeshore School Board.

Jeffrey Mayes, Director, Westmount Family YMCA.

Coffee Break

1. LOVE THE CHILDREN—PASS IT ON

How can a child learn to love and respect others if he
has never been loved himself? What is love? Is it a
physical expression?’—a spoken word? The expres-
sions, both physical and verbal, of violence are an ever-
increasing source of concern for schools. Is it a lack of
understanding in the home? Marilyn Rossner, a re-
nowned advocate of loving children, will dissertate, en-
lighten and stimulate all participants into a new attitude
towards children in these days of stress and pressures
of society.

Aldis Lee, vice-president QFHSA.

Marilyn Rossner, supervisor, Children's Hospital,
specialist in Special Education, Concordia University,
Vanier College, clairvoyant, television series “Beyond
Reason’’

2. MULTILINGUAL CHILDREN AS ASSET TO THE
COMMUNITY

Many children in Canadian metropolitan areas are often
bi- or multi-lingual for they belong to ethnic, native or
new immigrant groups. The public school systems of
Vancouver, Toronto and Montreal now have to adapt to
the teaching of children of many ethnic origins, who are,
in many schools, the majority.

This workshop will consider the benefits accruing to the
community, including the school, through the presence
of these multilingual children. It will also not neglect to
reflect on the problems their families may have as new
arrivals in Canada and how these children can help with
their integration.

June Ellingsen, Westmount High H&S.

Nancy Walkling, elementary school teacher, Edward Vi
School, Park Avenue area.

Michel Laferriére, sociologist, teaching in Facuity of
Education, McGill University. Directing a F.C.AC. re-
search project on minority group education.

Professor Arpi Hamalian, chairman, Department of
Education, Concordia University, Sir George Williams
campus.

3. CULTURAL STIMULATION AND LANGUAGE ARTS
The process of creativity—its complexity and simplicity.
A discussion on actual experiences with teenagers of
the PSBGM and responses to their creativity of positive
encouragement and criticism. We will discuss concrete
actions all may take to improve creative techniques for
children of all ievels of achievement.

Winifred Potter, commissioner, PSBGM.

Carol Leckner, Editor of Rufanthology. in dialogue with
others.

4. PARENTING

We only pass this way once so let's make sure we do
parenting right the first time. Our teachers can educate
our children but we must get involved in teaching our
children how to live and how to enjoy life. Parenting can
be fun for you too. So come and hear how you can im-
prove your qualifications as a parent.

Carol Bulow, Logan H&S.

HA 165

HB 117A

HB 126

HB 113

Compliments of

LAURENTIAN
School Board

Compliments of

ALLANCROFT

GOOD LUCK Home and School

GREENDALE
HOME and SCHOOL

Compliments of

Shigawake, Port-Daniel

Home and School

BEST WISHES

for a
Successful 3bth Convention

THE EASTERN TOWNSHIPS REGIONAL SCHOOL BOARD
LENNOXVILLE DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD
ST. FRANCIS PROTESTANT SCHOOL BOARD

18
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Best Wishes from the

Provincial Association
of Protestant Teachers

of Quebec

(PAPT)

Greetings and best wishes to Quebec
Federation of Home and School

SATURDAY, MAY 5, 1979

Associations from the teachers of PAPT.
WE’RE STAYING TOO! ALL WE
NEED ARFE CHILDREN TO TEACH!
Donald Peacock,
PAPT President.
Qe .
12

8:30 to
9:00 a.m.

9:00 to
10:30 a.m.

CONCURRENT
WORKSHOPS

Chairman

Panelists

Chairman
Panelists

Chairman
Panelists

Registration and Coffee

1. JOY OF READING

This workshop will focus on reading enjoyment and
learning for parents and children. Techniques and ideas
will be shared by the panelists. Ron Kennedy will pre-
sent slides dealing with “Joys of Reading”’. In the area
of non-readers, our small school must make extra effort
in the introduction of books to the children. This is done
for both present and future enjoyment of reading.
Anne MacWhirter, area representative, Gaspé West,
and reading specialist, secondary |.

Frank Greene, director of McGill University reading
center and a professor of education. Frank has enjoyed
reading and sharing ideas about reading for many,
many years.

Ron Kennedy, head teacher of a 65-student school on
the Gaspé coast.

2. HOME & SCHOOL AND SCHOOL COMMITTEES—

These are the formalized channels for parent participa-
tion in education. Effective use of these structures will
be outlined and explored by a spokesperson for
parents, school administration and the Ministry of
Education. Come to learn, to question and to exchange
ideas. Strength and success come through cooperation.

Sally Aitken, Roslyn Elementary School

Ernie Spiller, associate deputy minister of education
(Protestant).

John Jared, principal, John Rennie High School

Dave Ramsay, chairman, Central Parents Committee,
PSBGM

3. GIFTED CHILDREN

Gifted children have been relatively ignored in Quebec
schools. These children are not only failing to realize
their full potential but may also be seriously disadvan-
taged by this situation. This workshop will afford
parents the opportunity to learn of programs working in
public school systems in Montreal, other parts of
Canada, England, the U.S.A. and other countries, and of
ways that these could be implemented in our schools.
Parents have a vital role to play in any proposed
changes that can provide better educational oppor-
tunities for these gifted children.

Elizabeth O’Connell, past-president, QFHSA

Bruce M. Shore, associate professor of education at
McGill University.

Harry Consadine, principal, High School of Montreal and
member of the program planning and advisory commit-
tee on the education of gifted children, PSBGM.

4. THE NON-ELITE ATHLETE

A review and discussion of what is being done in some
of our schools and communities to involve EVERY
CHILD in physical activity to promote effective learning,
good health and general well-being.

It is hoped that during the discussion parents and
panelists will be able to exchange ideas, experience and
concerns. Perhaps even have some suggestions for our
School Boards and Communities of ways to foster the
enjoyment of recreational athletics as a way of life.
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8:30-9:00 a.m.
9:00-12:30 p.m.

12:30-2:00 p.m.
2:00-3:30 p.m.

2:30-4:00 p.m.
4:00-5:30 p.m.

CONCURRENT
WORKSHOPS

Chairman
Panelists

Moderator
Panelists

Registration and Coffee Break
ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING

Lunch informally in the campus cafeteria
ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING (CONT.)

It must be understood that if the annual business meet-
ing is not completed at this time it will have to be contin-
ued on Friday evening at 9:45 p.m.

Coffee Break

1. SCHOOL CLOSURES

During the past two years many of the schools in
Quebec have suddenly been confronted with the option
of closure. We have put together a workshop which will
consist of panelists from schools that have been in-
volved in school closure, have worked hard and diligent-
ly, but have had their schools closed. We will also have
panelists who have worked just as hard but were suc-
cessful in keeping their schools open and the general
discussion will center around what they feel contributed
to their cause.

Dorval High School has been in the headlines of Mont-
real newspapers and the very active parents' group
there offered the school board alternatives which were
accepted, such as having the parents paint the class-
rooms to alleviate the financial burden. Briarwood
School set up a positive action committee consisting of
parents, teachers, Home and Schoolers, and even peo-
ple without children at the school but whose homes bor-
dered on schoo! property, and conducted surveys
throughout the surrounding community. Their briefis a
very extensive one that they presented to the Lake-
shore School Board and it enlisted the aid of profession-
als in the field of surveys, demography, future trends
and many other aspects. The parents at Logan and aiso
Rosedale schools also put in a great deal of time and ef-
fort but were informed by the PSBGM that their schools
would be closed. In the case of Rosedale it was closed in
1977 and a representative from that school will tell us
what has happened to the community since that time.
We will also have a teacher who has done a great deal of
work on the value of small schools. As school popula-
tions decline, every school in the province will be faced
with the problems that these four schools faced.
Copies of the briefs presented by these schools to their
respective school boards will also be on hand for you to
look at so that when your time comes, you will have
some ideas to fight your school closure.

George Keightley (Dorval High H&S).

Ingrid Laverne, teacher, Dorval High.

Dav Paterson, parent, Rosedale School.

lanza Gitta, Briarwood Positive Action Committee.
Yvette Sarni, co-chairman, Logan Schoo! Committee.

2. LEARNING DISABILITIES

A panel of parents from the Quebec Association of Chil-
dren with Learning Disabilities will discuss daily living
and coping with the learning disabled child, including
the problems of finding help for their child.

Sheila Donahue, vice-president QACLD.

Parents of children with learning disabilities.

HA 165
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6:00 to

8:00 p.m.

8:15 to

9:45 p.m.

Chairman
Panelists

Chairman
Speaker

DINNER
SPEAKER

CONCURRENT
WORKSHOPS

Chairman
Panelists

3. CHILDREN AT RISK — emotionally and physically as
a result of mistreatment

Social workers can do very little to help prevent the mis-
treatment of children without the co-operation of com-
munity groups. This workshop will have speakers from
Ville Marie Social Services who are very knowledgeable
in the area of child protection and the new Child Pro-
tection Act and will discuss the role of community
groups, especially the ones that are in the schools. The
Home and School Association is in the forefront of com-
munity groups and can contribute with social workers to
assist children that have been emotionally or physically
mistreated. What are the obligations of parents? Mrs.
Joy Smith, a professional social worker who is probably
the leader in interpreting the new Child Protection Act
will discuss this in great detail and will be comple-
mented by Mr. David Ayton from the Youth Protection
Department of Ville Marie Social Services who will tell
us what actions we should take and who we should con-
tact should we come across instances of child abuse. A
full and comprehensive discussion will also take place
on how to recognize problems within our community.
We must remember that children are people and have
rights and privileges to be protected and occasionally
from their own parents. It is often too easy to look away
when we witness child abuse.

Ray O'Collin, President LaSalle High Home and School.

Joy Smith, Dept. of Professional Services, Ville Marie
Social Service.
David Aiken, Liason officer, VMSS.

4. T.V. USE AND MISUSE

Exploring the use of T.V. as an educational aid. Should
we encourage our children to watch selected programs
for extra-curricular learning? Does too much T.V. cause
“duliness’ and saturate our children so that additional
educational T.V. or classroom T.V. doesn't sink in? A
panel discussion on the use of T.V. and the effects of
T.V. at home and in the schoolroom.

Heather Dowman (William Latter H&S).

Dr. Lois Baron, professor, Concordia University.

Judge Doris Ogilvie, Chairman, Canadian Commission
on the International Year of the Child, and a deputy
judge of the provincial court and of the juvenile court in
New Brunswick.

1. HIGH SCHOOL TO CEGEP

A discussion of the transition from high school to
CEGEP. Do the students have enough self-discipline? Is
the CEGEP curriculu, meeting the needs of the goals
the students have set? Why can't first year students ob-
tain the courses they require to follow their career goal?
Is this the cause for drop-outs and frustrated students?
Are CEGEPs really free? These and other topics will be
explored.

Joan Kepron (Lindsay Place H&S).

Luc Henrico, Director General. John Abbott College.
Bill Surkis, Co-ordinator of Letters and Social Science,
John Abbott College.

2. ONE-PARENT FAMILIES

A panel discussion between the parents coping as a
single family and children living in this situation. The
discussion to last about half an hour and then it will be
open for questions and comments from the other work-
shop participants.
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9:45 p.m.

Chairman

Panelists

Chairman
Panelists

Chairman
Panelists

Alian Raymond, publicity and public relations for the
One Parent Family Association.

Sheila Kaye, social worker, Ville Marie Social Services
Center, who finds foster homes for children.

Jerry Kazenel, chairman, "My Brother's Keeper".
Ginny Thomas, treasurer, One Parent Family Associa-
tion, Montreal West chapter and district council repre-
sentative for the Montreal West chapter.

3. FEEDING HEALTHY CHILDREN

There are 60,000 chemicals in common usage through-
out our world and this number is increasing daily. Many
wonder if the chemicals that are being developed for
use in foods are harmful and whether there is sufficient
testing being done by government and private industry
to ensure that they are necessary. The panel will consist
of a member of the federal government Health and Wel-
fare branch who will present a position of what the
federal government is doing in this regard and will be
joined by a member of private industry discussing what
private industry is doing in this area and how they are
protecting our food. The third member of our panel will
be a teacher of chemistry that has done considerable
research into the use of chemicals and food additives
and who feels that we are going overboard in this area
with possibly deleterious effects. We sometimes wonder
if the people that are in charge of our foodstuffs and the
various additives that go into them are concerned about
after-effects or the real need for adding chemicals to
food. When one reads the label on a loaf of bread, the
recipe sometimes reads like a chemistry book and is
quite scary, but don't be alarmed. In actual fact many of
these are naturally occurring chemicals and they have
all been looked at very carefully by the government as
well as by private industry. We hope that this discussion
will open the eyes of our members so that they can have
a greater understanding as to why chemicals are used
in food.

S. Neuwirth, area representative for N.D.G.

Barry Smith, government of Canada, department of
Health and Welfare.

Dr. Terry Snyrl, professor, MacDonald College, Food
Science.

Martin Satin, director R & D, Steinbergs Ltd.

4. CULTS - CAN YOUR CHILD RESIST?

Probably one of the most difficult things to do is define a
cult. In the old days we called religious orders that were
outside of the norm witchcraft, but nowadays with so
many new religions springing up we feel that it is time
we studied some of the offbeat religions and deter-
mined how they affect our community and children. The
panel members for this workshop will include an
academic person who has studied this subject in depth
and who will dispense with some of the myths about
cults, and two others with varied experiences of and
contact with, cults. Each speakers will make a brief
presentation, after which the meeting will be open for
questions and discussion.

Dr. Richard Lock, Roslyn H&S.

Mike Kropveld, counsellor, Cult information Center.
Professor Bill Lawlor, chairman, Department of Catholic
Studies, McGill University.

Professor John Rossner, Department of Religion, Con-
cordia University.

Susan Palmer, teacher and researcher, Dawson Col-
lege.

Completion of business meeting if necessary, followed
by a social time for all delegates in the Faculty Club.
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